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New Haven, CT 06520-8215

T Dear D:. Etheredge:

Thank you for your letter and thoughtful attachment. I am in complete agreement that the economic data
we collect has significant deficiencies that limit our ability to understand the economy’s problems and
chart future policy.

We don’t collect some information that is needed and gather much that we could do without. We collect
other data in insufficient detail and almost always take too long to release the data for it to be useful in
policy decisions.

As you know better than I, there are many reasons for this situation. What we collect and how we collect
it reflects the forces at play in the first half of the last century and those forces do not want to give
anything up. Congress has little interest in devoting more scarce budget resources to collect new and
better information. Few economists who use the data appreciate its limitations. They have been raised on
certain data sets and treat them as if they are part of the underlying environment, not subject to change.
They put a premium on continuity and don’t want discontinuity in the data sets they know and use.

I don’t think I would be as critical as you are about CNSTAT/NCR. I don’t think they would have much
of an impact even if they had done the studies and made the recommendations you think warranted. Nor
do I think universities (Yale or Harvard) or the Fed could make much of a dent in the problem. Rather, I
think a presidential or congressional study commission is called for—one with a clear mandate and a
promise that added resources will be devoted to strengthening the statistical system based on the
comission’s report. Unfortunately, the prospects for such an initiative rising to the top of policymakers’
lists of things to do is very, very low.

Nevertheless, I wish you well in your efforts.

Sincerely,






